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Assisted suicide is not a human right, reaffirms European Court of Human Rights 
 
The national pro-life charity LIFE has welcomed a ruling by the European Court of Human 
Rights restating the opinion that European human rights legislation does not require the 
legalisation of assisted suicide. The widow of the late Tony Nicklinson and a paralysed man 
named Paul Lamb had wanted the ECHR to declare that the UK’s prohibition of assisted suicide 
was a violation of human rights, but the court said that this was not the case. 
 
LIFE spokesman Mark Bhagwandin said: “We have enormous sympathy with people who find 
themselves in terrible pain and suffering. But hard cases make bad law. Paul Lamb and the 
family of Tony Nicklinson were seeking a radical change in the law that would affect everyone. 
Changing the law to legalise some forms of intentional killing – thereby removing protection from 
all those sick, elderly and disabled people who wish to remain alive – cannot be regarded simply 
as a personal matter. It is a question of public safety and the common good.  
 
“Once we have admitted into law the principle that killing is an appropriate treatment for certain 
people, it becomes very difficult to control the future application of that principle. We should 
look, for instance, in the Netherlands, where in just a few short years assisted suicide has gone 
from being an option for a few people in very severe pain to being offered to teenagers with 
depression and people who have nothing physically wrong with them but are ‘tired of life’, and 
non-responsive patients who have not made any request to be killed. 
 
“We hope that this decision will slow the movement towards legal assisted suicide in Britain. 
This is not the first time that the ECHR has repeated its view that the so-called “right to die” is 
not found in, or implied by, European law. In recent years, Bills to allow forms of assisted 
suicide have been rejected several times by both houses of the Westminster Parliament, and by 
the Scottish Parliament, and it is opposed by almost all the major medical bodies, e.g. the 
British Medical Association and the Royal College of Physicians, and by groups which promote 
the rights of people with disabilities and the elderly.” 
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